School of Pharmacy
Faculty Meeting

December 18, 2013
Meeting Minutes
Announcements,  Introductions, and Thoughts


Patricia Kroboth
· Senior Vice Chancellor Arthur S. Levine asked the HS Deans to share his concerns about the budget, including low NIH appropriation, changes in health care that affect the UPMC budget, and the overall status of the Commonwealth’s finances. NIH may be suffering, but our school is not.  PDK is optimistic about the School of Pharmacy’s fiscal situation this year, sharing that we’ve gained several million in new grant support in the past few months and are trending toward the best NIH funding record in the history of the school.  We will continue to explore opportunities for new revenue sources, including tuition and research to assure a sound financial base.  
· PDK gave a brief perspective on health care education and Pitt’s Online Learning Task Force, of which she is a member. She shared data from a recent New England Journal of Medicine article comparing debt to income ratio for health sciences students. Student pharmacists have the highest debt to salary ratio after veterinarians. We have been examining how to make health care education more cost effective, including an exploration of applications of technology to higher education. We need to continue those efforts. The university as a whole is exploring options for investing resources in online education. (Slides are available; see the “Efficiency in Education” attachment.)

· The number and academic credentials of applicants to our PharmD program continues to put admission on a highly competitive basis, we must be vigilant about the future. Nationally, we may be in a “pharmacy education bubble” where applications may decline.  Reviewing the timing for initiating the interview and admissions processes and financial aid packages will be a priority later in the year to assure that we maintain our competitive edge.
· New faculty members Xiaochao Ma (Department of Pharmaceutical Sciences) and Olufunmilola Odukoya (Department of Pharmacy and Therapeutics) were introduced and Nancy Spice of the School’s research office was welcomed.

Education

Graduate Program 

Grading and Progression Policy




Maggie Folan

· Dr. Folan reviewed the latest draft of the grading and progression policy for the graduate program.  Changes were made to help clarify what the required GPA and grades are for a student to make adequate academic progress.  The outcome is that students must earn a grade of B or higher in core courses and courses which are required for their specific tracks.  Other courses that do not meet those descriptions do not require a B average.  
· This policy has been approved by the GPC and the Leadership Team.  Faculty should share any feedback in writing with Shannon Young.  (“Graduate Program Grade Policies” attachment)
· The draft will also be circulated for faculty written comments.

PharmD


ARCO Update






Susan Meyer

· Dr. Meyer gave a presentation on the school’s Areas of Concentration (ARCO) program and the ARCO tracks that have been approved or are in the approval process to date.  (“ARCO Update” attachment)


PT Scholars Update





Jim Coons and Chris Ensor

· Dr. Ensor gave a presentation on the Pharmacotherapy Scholars program, which completed its first semester in fall 2013 with four students. The program will likely double its enrollment in fall 2014.  (“PSP Annual Program Report Update” attachment)
Residency Program






Heather Johnson
· While the residency program at UPMC Presbyterian will experience cut backs next year, UPMC St. Margaret will add residency spots and Magee Womens will begin a residency program.  
· Accreditation has been granted for the PGY1 residencies at UPMC Shadyside and Children’s Hospital and for the PGY2 residencies at UPMC Presbyterian in Internal Medicine and Transplant.  

· The PhorCas application system has changed how reference letters are shared.  Letters can no longer be uploaded, so recommenders should check with students about what is required for each individual application and follow directions carefully.    

Research

Research Incentive Policy





Patricia Kroboth
· PDK shared the new research incentive policy which resulted after a fall 2013 FYII session.  Faculty should share feedback in writing with Shannon Young. (“Research Incentive” attachment)
Controlled Substance Ordering Guidelines



Kellie Mitchell
· Kellie Mitchell shared the new controlled substance ordering guidelines.  How faculty members purchase controlled substances will not change, but copies of orders will be shared with each faculty member’s department chair for an additional level of review. (“Controlled Substance Purchasing Guidelines” attachment).
Programs and Progress

Pharmaceutical Sciences 






Recruitment 






Wen Xie 

· Dr. Xie indicated that the Department posted a new faculty position for the Center for Pharmacogenetics. A number of highly qualified candidates have already applied.  Interviews will begin after the new year.  
Department of Pharmacy and Therapeutics



Amy Seybert

· The Department is continuing the recruitment of a pain and palliative care specialist. The search was reenergized at the 2013 ASHP Midyear meeting last week in Orlando, FL. 
· A faculty position in internal medicine has also been posted to replace Rima Mohammad, who resigned in fall 2013.
Staff and Administrative Update





Kellie Mitchell
· All fall 2013 grades were successfully submitted on time.
· Nancy Spice, the new Research Grants Administrator, joined the staff in September.
· The school recognized 21 employees for their anniversaries at a staff recognition luncheon on December 16.
· The United Way campaign was successful. Contributions are still being accepting at www.my.pitt.edu
· The school recently purchased a master site license for Qualtrics software, which pharmacy faculty and researchers can access from www.my.pitt.edu. This survey software is IRB compliant.

· Lynda.com, online tutorials in technology and leadership skills development, are available free of charge to Pitt faculty and staff at www.my.pitt.edu.
· Some faculty expressed concern about the difficulty accessing folders on the shared drive between UPMC and Pitt.  Kellie will talk with tech support to see if the school could use the Box system to connect employees between both servers.
Provider Status for Pharmacists 




Melissa McGivney
· This presentation was postponed for the January 3 retreat.

Resources
Space and Budgets






Patricia Kroboth
· No updates on our proposal for space/the unassigned floor in Salk Pavilion. PDK is cautiously optimistic.
· Still waiting for move-in date for Salk Pavilion.  The anticipated date is early fall.

Read Green







Patricia kroboth

· Read Green campaign—the Read Green option allows university employees to receive all communications via email, rather than paper.  The University will be moving to a system whereby employees must opt out from Read Green.


Appointment, Promotion, &Tenure Task Force



Robert Gibbs

· The Task Force has been assigned to revisit the school’s promotion and tenure policies and procedures to make the related documents clearer and to address the various career paths followed by School of Pharmacy faculty.  There will be a follow up FYII session in spring 2014 to review the proposed revisions. (“APT Task Force Report” attachment).

Adjourn – Meeting was adjourned at 12:15pm
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